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TESTIMONY IN OPPOSITION TO 

 

L.D. 1343 

 

AN ACT TO CREATE EDUCATION CHOICES BY CREATING EDUCATION  

SAVINGS ACCOUNTS FOR MAINE STUDENTS 

 

AND 

 

L.D. 1426 

 

AN ACT TO PROVIDE FOR THE EQUITABLE FUNDING OF  

EDUCATION CHOSEN BY MAINE FAMILIES 

 

Senator Rafferty, Representative Brennan and members of the Education and Cultural Affairs Committee. I 

am Steven Bailey, executive director of Maine School Management Association, testifying on behalf of the 

legislative committees of the Maine School Boards Association and Maine School Superintendents 

Association in opposition to L.D. 1343 and L.D. 1426. 

 

Our associations have consistently opposed expansion of school choice in the state because it increases the 

cost of education and weakens programs in existing public schools by reducing revenues to support them. 

 

We have attached to this testimony an overview of the public school choice options already in statute under 

20-A, §5205 Other exceptions to the general residency rules. They include superintendent approved 

transfers, known as superintendent agreements; inter-district enrollment agreements; and, Education Service 

Center transfer agreements. Public Charter Schools, 20-A, Chapter 112, also offers choice. 

 

To expand choice would further deplete already underfunded school budgets and put a greater burden on 

property taxpayers. Fixed costs in existing public schools won’t go down with enrollment decreases, nor will 

payroll costs. Class sizes could decrease, but not enough to warrant staff reductions. 

 

We also want to note that L.D. 1426 specifically allows for state funding to pay for enrollment in sectarian 

schools. Maine law prohibits public funding for religious schools – a law that was upheld in October of 2020 

by the First Circuit U.S. Court of Appeals. 

 

There also is no evidence that choice improves student achievement. 

 

What it does do is take away funding from public schools, governed by locally elected school boards, paid for 

by local taxpayers and open to all students. We urge the defeat of both bills. 






